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City of McMinnville 
Planning Department 

231 NE Fifth Street 
McMinnville, OR  97128 

(503) 434-7311
www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov 

MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: August 24, 2022  
TO: Mayor and City Councilors 
FROM: Heather Richards, Planning Director 
SUBJECT: New Public Testimony for G 7-21, Three Mile Lane Area Plan 

Mayor and Councilors, 

Typically when we close the public record date specific, the assumption is that the record will close 
at 5:00 PM on that date as that is the time when the City closes daily operations.   

However, we received an email at 11:08 PM on August 15, 2022, from Dave Haugeberg with additional 
testimony for the public record, and two letters in the mail that were postmarked by August 15, 2022. 

Legal counsel reviewed the language of the motion for the public record closure which did not 
specify a time deadline on August 15, and advised the City that we could proceed within two 
different paths: 

1) Maintain the assumption of 5:00 PM as the deadline and not forward the testimony received
after that time to the City Council for consideration; or

2) Forward the testimony received as the motion for the public record closure was not specific
in terms of timeframe.

We are electing to move forward with the second scenario and are advising that in the future the 
City Council provide not only a date specific for the public record deadline but also a time on that 
date.   

Attached is the remaining testimony received for the Three Mile Lane Area Plan: 

Public Testimony: 

Email from Dave Haugeberg, 08.15.22, 11:08 PM 
Letter from Arthur Van Uchelen, 08.15.22 
Letter from Patricia Traboldt, 08.17.22 (postmarked 08.15.22) 

http://www.mcminnvilleoregon.gov/


From: Dave Haugeberg
To: Heather Richards
Cc: Scott Parker; phiggins@pacificcrestrea.com
Subject: Chehalem Valley Chamber of Commerce Three Mile Lane AreaPlan Testimony
Date: Monday, August 15, 2022 11:08:23 PM

This message originated outside of the City of McMinnville.

I am advised by the Chehalem Valley Chamber of Commerce that the Chehalem Valley Chamber of Commerce
intended to submit the following  today for  inclusion In the record of the McMinnville Three Mile Lane Area Plan,
but for technical reasons it did not get to you, so I am forwarding it to you.

Dear Interim Mayor Drabkin an Councilors,

“Chehalem Valley Chamber of Commerce is a long time supporter of the critical work of the Parkway Committee
and we are in alignment with their public statement dated August 14, 2022.” 
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